Canute Class Weekly Newsletter

Don't forget if you misplace any newsletter, copies can be found on our website at: http://www.polruanprimaryschool.co.uk

Dear Parents/Carers and Children,

We have had a very busy and fun few days in Canute Class this week. On Monday the children had a super time hunting for mini beasts with Mrs Bartlett and also all helped to complete the RSPB Big School Bird watch on Tuesday. On Wednesday we were lucky to be given a guided tour of the Tesco store in St Austell where we made delicious bread and tasted different types of cheese. The children were all amazing and made us so proud with their exemplary behaviour – well done Canute! What a fantastic week!

This weeks worker of the week goes to Cody and Christine for they addition work they completed in maths whilst Homework of the week goes to Evie for her story about two foals.

Coming up next week ...

Monday:

We will begin our new topic – Two Queens.

PE kits needed in school today.

Tuesday:

Mrs Trout's Story Club - 3.15 until 4.00.

Wednesday: Homework due in.

Thursday: Spelling test

Friday: Achievement assembly





What is your child learning next week?

Literacy: we will read the story of Cinderella and write invitations.

Numeracy: We will be using number facts or place value to + and -

<u>Art:</u> we will study portraits and understand what they are.

PE: we will be continuing to gain increasing confidence in using a bat and ball.

PSHE: Caring for each other

<u>History:</u> we will compare the lives of Queen Victoria and Queen Elizabeth II and the changes that happened during these times.

<u>Geography:</u> we will name and locate the four countries that make up the United Kingdom and how the Union Jack came to look the way it does.

<u>Music:</u> we will learn what a coronation is and what sort of music we would hear at one.

RE: we will be looking at different religions

<u>French:</u> we will use French vocabulary to name shapes and colours from the crown jewels.



Don't forget ...

- Every child needs a water bottle in school so that they can access water throughout the day.
- All money brought to school by your child must be in a sealed and named envelope or wallet.
- Children need a long sleeved coat in school everyday – we go out in most weathers!
- Book bags, reading books and reading records must be in school everyday.
- PE kit must be in school everyday.

Thank you for your support.

This weeks social target -

To help each other to follow our new class rules.

Who helps your child in school?

Your child's class teachers are: Mrs Trout (Mon, Tue and Wed morning) and Mrs Lane (Wed afternoon, Thurs and Fri)

Other adults who help your child are: Mrs. Smithson, Mrs Dean and Mrs Payne

During lunchtime: Mrs Payne and Mrs Smithson.

How can you help your child with their learning next week?

All children need access to water each day. Please help them by sending them with a water bottle.

HOMEWORK

Please find attached in homework books, the homework grid for our current topic for Years 1 and 2. Also in homework books are the spellings that the children need to learn in order to be tested on Wednesday. A set of maths targets are also in your child's homework book.

Reception children do not have homework this year but do have a set of maths targets to work on. Each week, homework will be given out on Fridays and will need to be returned by the following Wednesday.

Help with Reading in school

We are always on the look out for help to hear children read in school – if you would like to join in with this rewarding and fun activity let us know.